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DEPARTMENT OF TRANSFPORTATION
NATIONAL THANSPORTA'T‘ION SAaFETY BOARD
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20591

September 29, 1967

IN REPLY -
REFER TO: 0C-1-AS-26

Honorable William F. McKee
Administrator

Federal Avietion Administration
Departmznt of Transportabion
Washington, D. C. 20500

Danr General MeKee:

TThiE it in rolerence Lo il alrcrait accident 1nvolving Aero
Conmandexr 560~E, N33831C, en route from Grend Proirie, Texas, to
Dalles, Texas, Sepleubar 27, 1567, As you know tho alrerals

T

the left wing as & result of a fabtigue fracturs of the lower left
wing spar cep et Wing Station No. 81.

Our investigation of this subject accident is contimaing and
1o Tinal eonclusiong have been rs=ached ot this Ltime as to the
reazons For the cakaszbrophic fatigue feilur: of W303AC's loli sring
pain spar. I@ ia Imown st this Bdme thot whis ajveraft was iovolvad
in an dpeident in 1759 which required substanticl ropair work on the
left wing end fuselage nose szctlion but it 1s not clear as to the
extent of the wingz structural inspection that was conducted at thab
Tima.

—

Howaver, we have learnad thabt the sublect odreraft is oae of
the relatively high time Aero Commnonders (T.7. OTCO hours) and tiat
1t has sustained an estinated 23,000 sagine starts and 25,000 gear
eycles in its taxi/shuttle type operatlion with LITV. From this it
would appear that the wing failure mizht be diresctly assccliabed with
the operational use of the aircraft alone and that the 1959 incident
was propably not a significant factor in causing the Tailure. This
is further corrcborated by the Tact thal the falled spar erea was in-
spzehed ab LIV in November of 1965, about 1700 flizht hours before
tha accldent. For this reason, we belleve that you should zive lm-
nediate conslderation to the need for a one-tilms inspection of all
high time/short haul Aero Commanders, wlth further flect inspectlons
predicated on these results.



Honorable William F. McKee (2)
The Fatigued opar section 1s presently underpgoing metelliurgical
testing in our laboratory and we will keep you informed of significent

developments 1in this area.

Sincarely yours,

Joseph J. 0'Comell, Jr.
Chairman




